VHG: Explanation of shares being put under alert
On April 16, 2024, Viet Trung Nam Investment and Development Joint Stock Company announced Official Dispatch No. 02/2024/VTN/CV on the shares being put under alert as follows:
I. Explanation the reason:
About the Company's investment in Tay Ba Na Joint Stock Company: Tay Ba Na Joint Stock Company - The joint venture has investment activities for the project of planting and caring for rubber trees in Dong Giang District, which has not been completed, so this joint venture has not been able to allocate investment costs for the area of land for the recovered rubber tree planting project. Tay Ba Na Joint Stock Company has adjusted to reduce this area but has not allocated the investment costs of the project corresponding to the adjusted area, so the Undistributed Profit of Tay Ba Na Joint Stock Company has not recorded the above allocated investment costs. Therefore, the provision for investment losses at Tay Ba Na Joint Stock Company does not include the allocated investment costs of the project.
II. Remedy plan:
In the coming time, The Company commits to make more efforts to overcome the above-mentioned problems, bring shares of Viet Trung Nam Investment and Development Joint Stock Company out of the alert, specifically: Focus on restructuring investments and finding new opportunities for effective business. 2024 is forecasted to continue to be a difficult year for the rubber industry and continue to be challenging in many aspects, therefore, the Company will be more cautious with investment decisions, focus efforts on capital preservation, save operating costs and wait for effective investment opportunities.
